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Date: 9/14/2007 2:20:35 PM
Subject:

Attachments: Strengthen Government (9-13-07).pdf

Good Afternoon,

Attached below is a copy of the Agency Activity Inventory that will be helpful in highlighting activities that we will want to 
focus on as we continue in this process of the executive budget. Please look over this and highlight 3-4 items that stand out 
to you. This will give us somewhere to start from when meet again on the 26th, in addition to the GEAR report and carrying 
over anything from last year. Again if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me and I look forward to our 
meeting on the 26th at 10am here in the Governors Office. Take care and I hope you all have a good weekend.

Bob

Bob Frisina
Legislative Advisor
Governor's Office
bfrisina@gov.sc.gov
(803)734-5223
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